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of the House. Members take their seats. 'The machine 

will be open. 

THE CLERK: 

The House of Representatives is voting by roll 

call. Members to the chamber. The House is vottng by 

roll call. Members to.the chamber, please. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Have a11 the members voted? Have all the members 

voted? If so the machine will be locked. The Clerk 

will take a tally. And the Clerk ~ill announce the 

tally. 

THE CLERK: .. 

House Bil1 Number 5045:: 

Total Number voting 137 

Necessary for adoption 69 

Th0se voting Yea 137 

Those voting Nay 0 

Those absent and not voting 14 

DEPUTY SPEAKER ·GODfREY:: 

The bill is passed. 

The Clerk please call Calendar 185. 

THE CLERK: 

On page 33, Calendar 1B5, Substitute for House 

Bill Number 5446, .AN ACT CONCERNING MASS GATHERINGS·, 

001"869 
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• favora"ble report of. the Comrrii t tee on ·planning and 

Deve.lopment. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

The gentlewoman from Quaker Hill, Representative 

Ritter. Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

M~. Speaker, I move for acceptance of the joint 

committee's favorable report and passage of the bill. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Tbe que~tion i~ on passage. Will you explain the 

• bill please, madam? 

REP. RITTER (38th·)·: 

Mr. Speaker, ttlis bill 'before you makes certain 

changes to the statutes regarding ~ass gatherings. It 

updates the procedure under which an individual or 

organization mus.t. obtain a loc.al permit t.o hold an 

event that assembl·es 2, 000 or mor::e people for 12 or 

more consecutive hours. 

The purpose of this bill is to ensure ·that 

ga·t·herings of a .large number o'f people .for a lengthy 

pe_riod o:f time make appropriate plans and arr.angements 

to ensure the public health and safety . 

• Mr. Speaker, the Clerk is in po~session an 

.:-



.. 

• 

••• 

• 

,rgd/gbr 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

305 
April 27, 2010 

amendment, LCO 4333.. I would ask the Clerk to please 

c-all the amendm.ent and I be granted leave of the 

Chamber to summ.ar.ize. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

The Cler.k is in possession of LCO Number 4333, 

which will be designated House Amendment Schedule "A." 

Will the Cler.k please call the amendment. 

REP. COOK (65th): 

LCO Number 4333, House "A," offered by 

Representative~ Ri.tter, Harris, Gieg1er and Lesser and 

Senators Debicella anq Harr;i.s. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

The '·gentlewoman has asked leave of the Chamber to 

summarize. .Is there any objection? Hearing none, 

please proceed, Representative Rit·ter . 

. REP. RITTER (38th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Mr. Speaker, this amendment doe·s several things. 

Most impo.rtantly it clarifies the definitions 

surrounding the type of gathering that would require a 

·permit unde·r the mass gatherings statutes. 

The amenom~nt stipulates that the a-ssembly must 

continue or reasonably have been expected to continue 

fo·r 12 or more cons.ecuti ve hours. And se.cond.ly, on 
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which the ave-rage humber of persons assembled during 

all hours of the asse·mbly can. reasonably be expected 

to equal or exceed 2,000 persons. 

The amendment. goes on, Mr. Speaker, to make it 

clear that the chief elected officer of the applicable 

municipality may select as a designe·e an issuer of the 

pe.rmit. 

I move adoption. 

DEPUTY SPEAK.ER GODFREY: 

The que·stion is on .adoption of House Amendment 

Schedule "A." 

Representative Min~r . 

REP. MINER (66th): 

Thank you~ Mr. Speaker and good evening. 

If I might, just a few questions to the proponent 

of the amendment . 

. DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Please frame your qu~stion, sir. 

REP. MINER (66th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

It's my understanding the way the amendment has 

been drafted that if there was a larger function, 

meaning more people for a shorter duration, s.uch as a 

r.oad ·race -- many municipalit;ies throughout the state 
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have running races. They might typically draw 3 or 4 

thousand. people, last for a shorter period of time, 

maybe five or six hours. Under the amendment as it's 

proposed, they would not be requi.red to go· through 

thi.s permit process. 

Through you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative :Ritter; do you care to respond? 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Through you, Mr. Sp~aker, that is correct. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODF-REY: 

Representative Miner . 

REP. MINER (66th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

And it's als."o my understanding that there are 

other event·s that happen throughout t_he st.ate. Some· 

of them may be spontaneous than and others, but the 

intention o.f. the amendment is really to draw attention 

to a 1arger period of time with a rather predictable 

population o.f 2,-000 or more ·peopie during that period 

o.f ti;me·. Is that not· correct? 

Through you, Mr. Spea.ker .. 

DEPUTY SPEAKE-R GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 
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through you, Mr. Spea~er, that is correct. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Miner. 

REP. MINER (66th) :. 

~hank you, Mr. Sp$aker and I thank the gentlelady 

for her answers. 

DEPUTY S~EAKER GODFREY: 

Thank you, _six-. 

The distinguished Deputy Minor,i t.y Leader, 

Representative Klarides. 

REP. KLARIDES ( 1.14th) ~ 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Mr. Speaker, through you a few questions. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Please proceed, ma.'am . 

. REP. "KLARIDES (114th): 

Thank you. 

Just for clarification, through you to the 

chairwoman of ·the committee, I'm looking at the change 

of language in this ame_ndment vers.us what. the 

underlying bill had and I'm just curious. Originally 

we -- the language said, actual or reasonably 

anticipated assembly of 2 1:000 or more people. And 

001874 
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•• we've changed it to, assembly that continues or can 

reasonably expect it to continue. 

And that decision is made by the chief elected 

official. Is that accur·ate.? Through you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER {38th): 

~hank you, Mr. Speaker. 

The. purpose of the .amendment is to more clear1y 

de·fine the requi-rements to file for -- to obtain a 

pe-rmit for a mass gathering under the law. The 

• .~nderlying bill that we may be discu~~ing later refers 

to the approval process by the chief elected official 

or their des·igne.e. 

Through you,_ Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Klarides~ 

.REP. KLARIDES (114th): 

Thank you, Mr~ Speaker. 

And Mr. Speaker, through you, so the actual 

lan_guag.e o.f this amendment says, we go back to the 

assembly that continues or can reas.onab1y be expected 

to continue for 12 or more consecutive hours, and for 

•• which the average number of persons assembl-ed during 
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all hours can reasonably be expected to equal or 

exce·ed 2·, 00.0 persons. Wh.o makes th.e decision ·on what 

can reasonably be expected? 

Through you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY~ 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, that would be the 

~pplicant for the permit. 

And I would refer to my earlie'r statement that 

the purpose of the bill is to ensure th~t these 

gatherings are surrounded by the appropriate planning, 

'both for sec.uri ty and public health and safety. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Klarides. 

REP. KLARIDES (114th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

And one more question. So what is reasonably 

expected, it doesn"'t it matter if the result ends up 

that way. It just m·atters what is expect-ed 

beforeh~ncL 

Through :you . 

.DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 
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Through you, Mr. Speaker, that is correct. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Klarides. 

REP. KLARIDES (114th): 

Thank you, Mr. Spe.aker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY~ 

Representative Gibbons. 

REP. GIBBONS (150th) ~ 

Thank you~ Mr. Speaker. 

Thr-ougp you if .I may, please,. one question to the 

proponent of,the bill? 
-· 

DE.PUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Yes, madam. 

REP. GIBBONS (150th) ~ 

Through you, please, does this include gatherings 

within a hotel or in an enclosed site, or i~ this just 

a public site that is outside, please? 

Through you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY; 

Representative Rit·ter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker,. t·he amendment does 
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The amendment that we. ar·e discussing right now 

specifies o.n .lines 9 and 10 that thi.s applies to 

whether public or private property, but then specifies 

that unless a license bas already been issued. ~he 

underlying bill would provide additional 

c-larificati.on. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DtPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY~ 

Representative Gibbons. 

REP. GIBBONS (150th) ~ 

Through you if. "I may; Mr. Speaker, I'm not sure 

if this -~ if my question really deals with the 

amendment or with the underlying bill, but I would 

just happen ~o be thinking that all. of our state . 

conventions are coming ~p in three weeks. And there 

will certainly be 2,000 people at each gathering and 

they will l~st for more than .12 ho.urs. 

Would those have to pe permitted in a different 

way than they are today? 

Through y_ou, M·r .. Speaker. 

DEPU.TY SPEAKER GODFREY·: 

Represe.nta ti ve Ritter . 

REP. RITTER (38th)~ 



•• 

• 

• 

.rgd/gbr 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

313 
April 2.7, 2010 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, the answer to the 

question is no. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Gibbons. 

REP. GlBBONS (!50th) : 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker~ Thank you for your 

answer. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER·GOQFREY: 

Thank you. 

The gentleman from New Canaan, Representative 

Hetherington. 

REP. HETHERINGTON (!25th}: 

Thank youj Mr. Speaker and good evening. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Good evening. 

REP. HETHERINGTON (l25th): 

If I may, a question or two to the proponent? 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Please proceed. 

REP. HE'IfHERINGTON (!25th) : 

Thank you. 

Through you, Mr~ Speaker, in the event that this 

were -- a gathering were h~.ld in an enclosed 

structure, for example, in a hotel ba.llroorn, the fact 
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that the host· facility pres.o.mably would have 

arrangements for medical Services. and so forth .. 

And perhaps you've already answe~ed this, but I'm 

·sorry I didn't -- would that still require a license? 

Thro~gh you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Repre~entative Ritter. 

REB. RITTER (38th}~ 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, no. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representati've Hetherih.gton. 

-~REP. HETHERINGTON (!25th) : 

Okay. Thank you. 

If I correctly understand the amendment, rather 

than taking a static look at the number of people, 

this amendment serves to look at the continuing 

picture of the gathering, if yo.u will. Is that 

co'rrect? 

Through you~ Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Through yo~, Mr. Speaker, yes • 

REP~ HETHERING~ON (!25th)! 
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I guess when you look at the average, if you had 

2t000 people at one time and 10 at another, you might 

get the average down well enough so that you wouldn't 

need a licens-e, although you had 2,000 people there at 

a particular time. Is that correct? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFRE.Y: . 

~Representative R~tter. 

REP. RITTER (38th) :· 

Through you, Mr. Speaker1 I'm not quite sure I 

understand the question that was being asked. ] 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Hetherington, c~n we try one more 

time? 

REP. HETHERINGTON (!25th): 

Okay. Thank you. 

Well it's like, you know, you can drown i~ a lake 

that's two miles across and six inches· deep, because 

some of it may be 12 feet deep. The point being that 
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averages tends to, obviously·, ameliorate t'he extremes. 

So if you_ had a gathering that for ten minutes 

had 2,000 people present, but f~r the re$t of the time 

had only 10 people present, you woul,dn't need a 

license, I guess. 

Through you~ Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 
- . . 

· ~EP. RITTER -(38th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, the answer to the 

question is no. You would not. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Repr·esenta:ti ve Hetherington. 

REP. HETHERINGTON ( 12 5th) : 

Okay. All right. Thank you very mach and I 
I 

think the proponen~ for ber patience in responding. 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY. SPEAKER GODFREY:. 

Thank you, ·sir. 

Re.presentat'i ve Miller. 

'REP. MILLER ( 122nd) : 

Thank you, M~. Speaker. 

And a couple of questions. Jbst -- I get 

involved with a lot of organizations and quite often 
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it's the Lions Club, the Rotary Club, the Red Cross, 

an Italian group at Sacred Heart, or there's hundreds 

of events that we take part .in. And quite often they 

may not be close to 2,000 people there, but it seems 

like there may be. 

Will this bill in any w_ay -- amendment cause th·em 

to go through any other hurdles in getting permission 

to hold their event? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

'REP. RITTER (38th)·: 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, no. ] 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Miller~ 

REP. MILLER (122nd): 

And lastly, through you, Mr~ Speaker, I can only 

remember one event where things got out of hand at a 

restau~ant and there were 2,000 people there~ It 

ended up being 2,000 people. 

Under this amendment they'd be in trouble, 

Wouldn't they? 

That was a question . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 
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Through you, Mr. Speaker, I'm not sure I 

understand the question. 

If it could be restated, please. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Represeht~tive Miller. 

REP. MILLER (122nd): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, an event at a 

restaurant ended .UP getting out of ha·nd and maybe they 

expected 500 or 600 people and they ended·up with 

2, 000. ·- Could they be in trou_ble for not get·t.ing a 

permit? 

Through you, Mr. Spea.ker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RlTT:ER (38th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, no. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY! 

Representative Miller. 

REP. MILLER (122nd): 

I th.ank th:e lady for 'he'.t answers. And thank you, 

Mr. Speaker . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 
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The gentleman from South Windsor, Representative 

Ama_n .. 

REP. AMAN (14th) : 

Tbank you, Mr. Speaker. 

I just have a couple of questions regarding that 

they mainly are·going to be revolving around the 

flexibility that a municipality ha$ on these rules, or 

this. proposed amendment and the underlying .bill. 

And through you, Mr. Speaker, I'd like to have a 

couple of questions. 

DE;PUTY SPEAI<El~. GODFREY: 

Go aheaq;· sir. 

REP. AMAN (14th) : 

Yes. When a municipality is looking at a -- to 

grant a permiii ~f they have a facility or a location 

in town that the same group has events with that would 

qualify the more than 2,000 people, et cetera. 

The.re' s no question that they quali'fy .:...._ or· fall under 

tnis bi11. 

May ·the municipality grant something equivalent 

to an annual ,permit to them or. a l·ong-t·erm permit? Or 

do they hav& to grant permits for each of the days' 

event.s. or if it's a, say, a corporation that has it, 
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that each different group that's coming in to use 

their facility would require a new permit? 

.And if the proponent of the bill could just 

expound a little bit on the flexibility -a municipality 

has as far as grant.ing a permit for a longer period of 

time at -a particular .loc·ation. · 

Through you, M:t·. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Repres~ntatiye Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I ·believe we a,re 

cur-rently discussing the amendment that is before us . 

The amendment before us speaks specifically to the two 

requirements in order to be required to get a permit 

and tha,t ,is at that the event be exp.ec-ted to con'tinue 

for 12 or more consecQtive hour.s and that the ave·rage 

number of persons reasonably be expected to equal or 

exceed 21 000 persons. 

The Underlying billt which hopefully, once we've 

ad.opted the amendment we will be discussing, contains 

further {nformati~n to the topiC that the 

Representative is talki.ng about. And I would like to 

address· it at ·the t'ime if possible, Mr. Speaker . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 
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1 thank the proponent the proponent, the 

proponent of the bill. And I will definitely hold my 

questions until the Underlying bill comes up. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

REP. RITTER . (38th): 

Thank you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREX: 

Thank you, sir. 

Will you remark for ·the House Amendment Schedule 

"A?" 

Representative Chapin. 

REP. CHAPIN (67th): 

T:hank you, Mr. sp·ea ker .. 

A question or two to the proponent~ through you 

please. 

DEPUTY S.PEAKER GODFREY: 

Please proceed, sir. 

REP. CHAPIN (67thj: 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

I think I understood tb.e answer that the 

proponent gave to Representative Hetnerington,. but 

I -~ just to be cle~r, I'd like to ask it in a 
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In line 9, which says, which the average :number 

o·f persons assembled during all hours of the assembly. 

Would my interpretation that it would be permissible 

to substitute the ~ord -- to say, during each hour of 

the assembly, would ha:ve the same meaning? 

Through you, Mr~ Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 
., 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I believe that would 

indeed be the int·ent . 

The intent Qf this, remember, is to .ensure that 

there is adequate·planning for tbe security and public 

health and safety for the anticipated crowd at these 

ev·ents. And it is based upon a reasonable expecta'tion 

of a volum~ of people. In this case, the average 

number a·ssembled during those hours would he expected 

to equal or ·exceed 2, 000 persons. 

When I was speaking to Representative 

Hetherington, we talked about the problems associated 

with or rather the issue that at each individual 

hour or moment ih ·that ass.embly there may indeed be 

fewer than 2,000 people, but the average could be 
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If that is the reasonable expectation, then I 

believe that would be the intent of this language. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Chapin. 

REP. CHAPIN (67th)~ 

Thank you~ Mr. Speaker and 1 thank the proponent 

:for her answe-r. 

DEPUTY S.PEAKER GODFREY: 

T.han·k you, sir. 

Representati've D'Amelio. 

REP. D'AME"LIO (71s.t): 

Thank yo~, Mr. Speaker. 

A few questions, through you to the proponent o£ 

the amendment. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Please pro.ceed; sir. 

REP. D'AMELIO (71st): 

Thank yo.u·, Mr. Speaker. 

Representative Ritter, in the city of Waterbury 

every yea-r we have a,n annual feast of st. Dunod at 

Pontrandolfo Club. 

REP. RITTER (3&th): 

Where? 
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And there's -- it's a three-day event and each 

day there's over 2,000 people. That type of event 

falls .~nder this amendment?· 

Through you, .Mr. Spe_aker. 

DEPUTY SPEA~ER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Through you, Mr .. Speaker, the amendment spea,ks ·to 

the number o-f hours and the average number of persons. 

So my expectation is the ~nswer to that would be yes. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative D'Amelio. 

REP. D'AMELIO (7lst): 

Would the event have to be held 12 hours each day 

o·r would it fall unde.r that if the event was only six 

hours each day? 

.DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, t.he i.n.tent would. be-

that if the event were not for 12 consequtive hours on 

any indi~idual dayj that it would not qualify . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 
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Through you, "Mr. Speaker, you know, when we have 

an event Like that in the city o£ Waterbury, the 

police department is always notified and also the fix.e 

department; there's planning. 

What -~ I don't believe that there's a permit 

that needs to be issued, but does each town in a 

municipality has to set a fee for such permit or are 

these permits, do yo.u anticipate them just to be given 

out free? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY 1 SPEAKER GODFREY~ 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38ih): 

Throu."gh. you, Mr. Sp.eaker, I believe we're 

currently addressing the amendment before us. That 

does not address the requesting of the permit~ the 

required response or the fee. ~hat is ~ontained in 

the underlying bill, and if possible book I would like 

to wait to address that once the amendment bas been 

adopted, Mr·. Speaker . 

DEPUTY :SPEAKER GODFREY: 
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Just on·e. final question. How abou·t our firemens' 

carnivals that, you know, each year each town has 

different carnivals that come in. Will that permanent 

be required in a scenario like that? 

7hrough you, Mr. ~pe~ker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Through you, Mr. Spe·aker, under this amendment, 

the amendment that we have -- or we are discussing~ if 

that event is e~pected to continue for 12 or mo~e 

consecut~ve hours and if there's a reasonable 

expect:ation the avera.ge number of people attending 

during all of those hours can be expected to equal or 

exceed 2,000 people, the answer is yes. 

DEPUTX SE>EAKER GODFREY: 

Representative D'Amelio. 

REP. DtAMELIO (71st·): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I just want to -- yeah. 

I'm just trying to figure out why this bill is really 

needed because we do have events that are held within 
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our communi ties that do generate a larg·e population. 

I'm trying to figure out where the problem would be. 

Because no~mally when you have events like this 

the police department, the municipalities are involved 

ih the planning of such events. So-l really don't --

I'm trying t,o understand ·the purpose of the amendment 

and the bill before us. And I'll just continue to 

listen to debate and try to figure it out. 

Thank you, Mr~ Speaker and --

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY~ 

Thank you, sir. 

REP . CAMILLO ( . .151 s t ) : 

-- I thank the gentlelady ~or her answers. 

Thank you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Will you remark f_or the. House Arnendinent Schedule 

"A?" I£ not, let ~e try your minds. All those. in 

favor, signify by saying, aye~ 

REPRESENTATIVES: 

Aye. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Opposed, nay. 

The aye·s :h~ve it. The amendment is. adopted . 

Will .you remark· on the. bill as amended? 

-- ·----~-
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REP. RITTER (38th)~ 

That would be me~ 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 
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001894 

Oh, I apologize. Representative Ritter,. do you 

have anything to add? 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Yes, Mr. Speaker, I do. 

·As I had previously indicated, the purpose of 

these changes to the statutes regarding mass 

gatherings is to make it' a little bit easier for 

municipalities to properly be notified of and properly -

manage these gatherings. 

The licenspre process for mass gatherings in the 

proposed bill as amended doe.s several things. It 

establishes the chief elected officer of a 

municipality or their designee to be the entity to 

issue the local permit. It allows a municipality to 

waive this license process for a gathering under 

certain specified conditions. It decrea·ses from 20 to 

15 the number of days a municipQ.lJty 1'1as to pr-ocess an 

application for a mass gathering license. 

The bill continues to make modifications tci 

existing laws surrou·nding the licensure requirements. 
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As we've discussed, it establishes the average 

attendance, but it allows for an averaging process 

over the previous four years of previous events to be 

used if necess·ary. It remov.es certain lighting 

requ.irernents, removes th·e requir.ement regarding 

parking, removes some requir·ement·s around the 

availability of telephones, provides for a written 

plan for on-site security and traffic control and 

provides for a written plan for fire protection. 

Those plans must be prepared, as has been 

previously alluded to Under the supervision and 

director -- and direction of the town, the chief 

elected offfcial or designee, the local emergency 

services provider, fire and police. 

The bill goes on, Mr. Speaker, to create certain 

exemptions for long-standing agricultural fa.irs, 

provided that those fares continue to comply with the 

requirements for those written plans, EMS services, 

t.he provision of clean wat·er, adequate t.oilet and 

waste disposal facilities and ·S.e:Curi.ty· traffic control 

and fire protectio~. 

And, Mr. Speaker, a generalization m.ight be that 

this bill takes the existing current laws surrounding 

licensure for mass gatherings and makes it a little 
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bit easier for both the gatherings and for the 

municipalities tb anticipate and to plan, And I urge 

my colleagues for its passage. 

Thank you, Mr. Speake.r. 

Tbank you, madam. 

~epresentative Perillo. 

REP. PERILLO (113th): 

M~. Speaker, thank you very much. Just a fe~ 

questions, if I may, to the Chair of Public Health. 

DEPUrY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

REP. PERILLO ( 113th) : 

Mr. Speaker, through you, I understand the 

sections that require and, you know, a perspecti~e 

event holder to write specific plans as they relate to 

emergency medical services and traffic control 

services, and I understand that, you know_, in that· 

process they have to work cooperatively with the 

primary ambulance responder, ·fi:re depar.tment or police 

department. Is that correct, sir? 

Through you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 
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Thr·ough you, Mr. Speaker, the answer is yes. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representati~e Perillo. 

REP. PERILLO (113th): 

Thank you very much. 

And: just a follow-up question to that, i.f I 

could. So if a prospective, you know, event holder 

going to work with the police department and the 

ambulance service or the fire department, whateve·.r; the 

.relevant agencies are; and. if in that process of 

coopera.tion the police .departme'tlt; et cete.r.a, :has to 

ptJ.t t·ime into the development of this plan along with 

the event holcler --. let's be honest, most of these 

event holders have really no id~a· what to do in the 

development of these- plans -- should the pol:ice 

department or ambulance service be expected to be 

remunerated in some way, shape or form for the 

provision of those services? 

Throu.gh y_ou, sir. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RitTER (38th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, several answers to that 
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and some of this was alluded to earlier in the 

discussion. 

There is a fee for each license. which actually 

applies to each day of the event of $100 that goes to 

the municipa·li ty. And .seco.ndly, the municipalities is 

left -- if I would direct the Representative's 

attention to lines 2R2 through 284, that there's no 

provision and then subsection that would prevent 

a. municipality from enacting any ordinance, in this 

case, regardinq to agricultural affairs that could 

cove.r some of the circumstances that the 

Representativa is alluding to~ 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFaEY~ 

Representative Perillo. 

REP. PERILLO (i13th): 

Thank you, again. 

And just to follo.w up again, th~ough you, Mr. 

Speaker, as two ordinances. 

Many communities have specific ordinances as the·y 

govern these events in. te.rms of how many police 

of'ficers required, the hours of that requirement. 

Would that ordinance suffice as a written plan? 

If the event holder· simply said we're going to abide 

by tne ordinanc~, is that enough? 
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Representative Ritter~ 

REP. RITTER (38th)~ 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 
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Through you, the bi.ll _specifies that the planning 

first be done and that a copy of the writ-ten plan. be 

submitted with the application. To the extent that it 

qualifies and could then be acce!)ted by the. ch_ie.f 

elected :officer or designee, would be at that person's 

~:Hscretion. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Perillo. 

REP. PERILLO (113th): 

Thank you, again. And just another question, 

through you, Mr. Speaker. 

And honestly, this may be the bill somewhere and 

I just may not have se_en .it, but let me ask. In many 

instances, in many communities, the·se. lar·ger scale 

events are actually put on by the municipality. 

In that case, to whom would the .municipality 

apply for this license? To whom would the 

~unicipality present these written plans? Or is 

·the -- or is the requirement waived entirely? 
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R~presentative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER . (38th): 
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Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I would direct the 

Representative's attention to Section 6, sub B. The 

chapter does not apply to government sponsored fairs. 

And it would then take that situation away. And I 

appreciate his question~ 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Perillo. 

REP. PERl~LO (113th): 

Thank•you very much for your answers and for your 

patience,. Mr. Speaker. I'm all set. Thank yo·u ve·ry 

much. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Aman. 

RE;J2. AMAN (14th): 

I do have a coQple of questions for the proponent 

of the bill. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY:. 

Plea.se procee,d . 

REP. AMAN (14th): 

001.900 
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My qqestions will regard municipal flexibility. 

T think I've heard some of the answers. already· 

regarding it, but I just want to make sure that my 

understanding is correct, since there are several 

s.ections of· the ·bill that address the various is·sues. 

And I realize that this is something that is 

fairly complex to write. Everybody kind of knows 

where they Want to end up~ but when you try to put it 

into legal lan·guage and you' r·e dealing ·w'i th volunteer 

groups, nonprofit groups, et cetera, it becomes fai~ly 

difficult to write. 

And so my question, through you, Mr. Speaker, is 

may a munic-ipali·ty waive any or part of the-ir written 

.~lans that are beihg submitted? In other words, on 

their application they can say, we were not overly 

concerned about a particular part that's requi~ed in a 

plan. 

So while I know that they can. waive the license 

process, it seems like completely. Can they waive 

part bf th~ application process? Through you, Mr. 

Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Rieter . 

REP. RITTER (38th).: 
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Through you, Mr. Speaker, the bill as Written 

does not specifically give the municipality the 

ability to waive ihis Erocess or jt~ requirementg. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Aman. 

REi?. AMAN (14th) : 

So the. -- an assembly :that .comes in that may --

I'm a little confused. The muhicipality.may weigh the 

entire license process and just issue a licensef but 

it appears what I just heard that if they want t¢ have 

part of the application submitted and not q.ll ot it, 

that they do run into a problem. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Thank you. 

Through you, Mr. Speaker and I would address the 

Representative's concerns to. the section beginning 

with line 127. The· ml.l"nicipali.ty may waive. the 

licensure fee, but it does not mean that the 

organization undertaking t·his .a·ssemb1y do.es not have 

to provide the required information planning and go 

through the connections through locaL police or 
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emergency services responders that are required under 

the bill. 

Through you, Mr~ Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative, Aman .. 

REP. AMAN (14th): 

Okay. Ma.ybe I can as·k it a different way. 

If ther$'s a mass gathering and the municipality 

for some reason isn't concerned with the traffic 

impact of that particular event, would the applicant 

have ·to give a traffic: plan to the municipa:lit.y since 

the municipality isn't concerned with that part of the 

mass gathering? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, the bill requires tha:t 

that the plan, through consultation with local police 

be -- that that first be planned for and provided for 

in that application. 

Through you, Mr. Spe·aker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY-: 

Representat-ive Arnan. 
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Okay. I'm -- it kind of bothers me that we~re 

prot.ecting the municipality from itself by saying that 

they don't have the flexibility to decide which parts 

of an application are important to them and which ones 

are not·. 

On another point·, it appears that most of this 

mass gathering regulation is £or very large groups. 

And I'm ~ondering, since I know that many towns have 

permitting require~ents to gatherings of as few as a 

few hundred people dr 500 people, depending on what 

the e.yent i·s, may a munic"ipali ty set up t"heir own 

ordinances that covers·- gatherings of many fewer people 

than what this -0·rdinance is, or what this bill is 

supposed to cover? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

~EP. RITTER (38th): 

Through you~ Mr. Speaker, there is nothing in 

this bill that would prevent that from happening. 

Tha"nk you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Aman. 
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REP. AMAN (14th): 

Yes. I thank the proponents for ·their 

information. I'm hoping that the -- somehow within 

this, the municipalities will be able to work 

carefully with their applicants because I think some 

of' the requirements c·ould be difficul-t for .some of the 

organizations to come up with the information, or 

especially if jt is not particularly appropriate for 

that. But· I '·m. also glad to hear that smaller 

gatherings can still be regulated by the 

municipalities. 

And I thank the Speaker and I ihank the 

proponent;·--

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Thank you, sir. 

Representative Noujaim. 

REP. NOUJAIM (74th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Good evening, 

Mr·. Speaker. 

Mr.· Speak.er, through you~ I would like to, if I 

may, present an .analogy to the pr~ponent of this .. bill 

and ·see what is ·the difference between what we do now 

and what this bill entails . 

And throUgh you, Mr. Speaker to Representative 
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Rit·ter, Repre:sentative Ritter, I belong to two 

churches in Waterbury. And both churches every year 

hold a military day function. 

So what happens is,· during those days,.a permit 

is requested from the municipal.i ty. The p.ermi t is 

iSsued. The police are notified~ The police are 

always on the premises and they have also their 

emergency vehicles on the premises. 

There-are EMT~ that are available during the time 

of all of those functions and for the duration of the 

function. There is a n.eal th. in~pector: that comes 

around and inspects the food and_all of the 

··distribution; food and the sanitary of food. The· 

churches have sanitary areas, bathrooms on the 

premises and there's always running water on the 

premises. 

So all of those are already in -- being applied. 

So what is the difference between what this bill 

proposes versus what we qo now in our churches? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Through you, Mr. Speaker, I do not believe there 
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So through you, Mr. Speaker·, we are applying a --

and I would like an understanding, in all honesty from 

the bottom of my heart. If all of these are already 

in practice by the municipality a~d they are adhered 

to by the triuriicipal.i ty and. well enforc·ed, are ·we 

putting in a mandate on a municipality now over tll.eir· 

own charter,s? 

If T may,_ t.hr:ough you, Mr. Speaker? 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

ThroUgh you, Mr. Speaker. 

And the answer is no. This bill actually :makes 

it a little easier on the municipal:.ities. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Noujaim. 

·REP. NOUJAIM (.74th): 

Thank you, Mr~ Speaker . 

And through you~ Mr. Speaker to Representative 
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Ritter, in what way? how would it make it easier to 

the municipalitie,s by putting this legis.lation in 

place? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker: 

DE-PUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritterj one more time~ 

REP. RITTER (3Bth}{ · 

Through you, Mr. Spe~ker, ·this b.i1l does a few 

things to the current existing law ~urrounding mass 

.gatherings. 

And one of the -- the Representative wanted to 

k.now now sp~cifica1ly it makes it easier for 

municipa1ities. lt more cleafl~ specifies the 

conditions under wbich ~- s.eparate permit for a mass 

gathering must be gi v·en. Those conditions being that 

a:n event must .be held for a ·period o·f at least 12 

consecut.iv~ hours and that during those hours the 
' 

ave.rage number of persons assembled should be 

reasonably expected to be equal to or exceed 2,000 

hours .. 

That is some -- i,s both --· giv.es C.larity to the 

existing statute and also, in many cases, it exempts 

or remo~es current plapned events because they don't 

qualify for both thos:e conditions. That makes it 
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It also makes it easier for the ~unicipality in 

that it has changed some of the formerly required 

planning conditions that were· required in order to 

receive a permit for a mass gathering. Those 

conditions around lighting, requirements for parking 

availabi1ity f:or telephones and plans for traffic 

control and s-ec,urity are now easier for the sponsoring 

organizations to plan for and to deliver for the 

municipa.li ty. 

It aJso more c-learly specifies that those plans 

must be :made in consul tat ion with th.e existing 

municipal authorities that handle those r.elevant 

areas. 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Noujaim . 

. REP. NOUJAIM (74th) : 

Thank you, Mr~ Speaker. 

And I really appreciate Representative Ritter's 

.comments and :her clarification. 

And through you, one more question to 

Representative Ritt'er. I{ ·the organization is 

counting people ~ho are coming in and they derive to, 
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like, 1,999 and stop, then all of those conditions 

that we are· placing· on them through these l·egislatio.ns 

will no longer apply.. Am I correct? 

Through you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP. RITTER (38th): 

Throu~h you, Mr. Speaker, that would be correct 

as long as it was not at the reasonable anticipation 

prior to the event occurring. So yes. The answer 

wou1d be yes. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representat:ive Noujaim. 

REP. NOUJAIM (74th): 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I truly appreciate 

Representative Ritt.er's answer. 

I just see that everyt·hing that I requested that 

I asked for is already b~ing applied. It's already 

being done. And it's already being adhered to. 

Ano. ·What I am c.oncerned w~ th is t·he fact that we 

are just adding something else to the municipality 

tha-t they have to.worry about and probably the 

manpower will also have to be concerned ~ith . 

I jus·t -- I am still trying ·to conv.ince myself 
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this is the right thing to do~ but I truly, truly 

appreciat.e the answers. 

Thatik you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Thank you, sir. 

REP. NOUJAIM (74:th): 

And thank you, Representative Ri.tter. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY; 

Representative Miner. 

REP. MINE:R (66th) : 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

Mr. sp·eake·r, it's my understanding that the 

..,.. purpose. of th..is piece of legislation ·this -year rs to 

try to and help put some of the genie back in ·t·he 

bottle. 

Last year, as part o·f the Public,Health's very 

large bill, a statute which stood since 1971 -- some 

of you don't .remember 1971 , __ which had to do with a 

rock concert in Middlefield at the old ski area . 

. And because a lot of people ·showed up to list·en 

to a lot of music and didn't have much in place, my 

understanding is the Legislature in the next year 

thought it was important to develop a ,mas:s gathering 

bill.: 
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And that issue laid dormant until last year when 

·the thresholds were chased -- changed from 18 hours to 

12. And from 3, 0·00 to 2, 000 people. And lo. and 

behold, we etitrapped every agricultural fair in the 

state of C0nnecticut in this big process of having to 

chedk with"the police, make sure you had enough water; 

things that they had alr~ady arranged without a· 

permitting process. 

So as much is this onerous and as much as there 

are occurrenc~s comi,ng to our mind today,-· the fact of 

the ·matter .is they've existed for the last year, and 

in some c~s.es this is better now than it, was then. 

My preference might have been to go back to 1971. 

But after -- 1972? Yeah. Peace. 

But I have to some degree been persuaded that· 

perhaps, you Know, there are some benefits to this. 

That it requires people to talk about how you. deal 

with EMS, how you deal with public ·health, how you 

deal with all the thin9s that nobody wants to think 

about until some significant problem occurs. 

So there are reasons for us to question why these 

numbers have been developed and I think. there are 

reasons that we might a.ctually associa.te this bill 

with what. occurs in our communit.ies. I've tried to do 
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the best I can for the district that I represent. I 

represent the town of Bethlehem. They have the 

Bethlehem Fair, and my understanding is they're okay 

with this language. 

There ar~ oth~r occurrence, such as the 

Litchfield Hills Road race. 'My under·standing i·s they 

wduld not fall ~ithin this. So I would suggest to 

eacb of you that it's a rather long bill and it's 

prob~bly worth:y o.f a read, but it was probably worthy 

·of a read about a .month· ago. And in fairness to the 

proponents, J'm happy to support it tonight. 

Thank you . 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 
'. 

Than_k you, sir . 

.Representative Mazurek. 

RE_P. t_1AZUREK ~80th.): 

Thank you, Mr. Spea-ker. 

And I won.' t .belabor the d.ebate that's going on., 

but I do w~nt to thank Chairman Ritter and Vice 

Chairman Gentile for their advocacy to make these 

changes in the mass gathering bill. 

~·ve been connected for 25 years with the Wolcott 

Lyqns Country Fair, a major fair in the state of 

Connecticut, but I visited virtually every maj_or f'air 
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in the ··stat.e of Connecticut and district fair, 

sta~ting with Riverton and all the way to the Durham 

fair. 

And these fairs fall under the state agr~cultural 

society and they hav~·to~ ~n factj meet certain 

regulations in order to get approved to be a district 

fair were a major, fair. They've gone through --

they've fleshed out the requirements for sanitation, 

for parking, for lighting for police protection, for 

an emergency sitliation, et cetera. 

And I wan.t ·to thank both of you for _making the 

_ changes in this statot~ that will allow the 

agricultural fairs in the state of Connecticut to 

continue to move forward. It's very important that we 

remember our agriculture, t.hat we promote our 

agricuLture. And I thank you on behalf of the Wolcott 

Lyons and the other fairs in the state of Connecticut. 

I thank both of for making these changes that 

allow the fairs to continue to go on. Thank you. 

Thari~ you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Than·k you, sir. 

The gen·t'lewoman from the world's greatest city, 

Danbury, ~epresentative Giegler and .~f we could 
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have -- if I could have a clear iine of sight to 

Representative Giegler, I would· appreciate it~ Thank 

you. 

Go ahead .. 

REP. GIE~LER (138th): 

Thank you, Mr. Chair. 

I rise in support of the bill before Us today. 

This bi.ll as amended represents a compromise that was 

negotiated between the Department of Publ.ic .l::lea.lth, 

the localities and multiple legislators. 

It primarily was drafted to reflect the concerns 

that were dea.lin-g with the Durham Fair in Durham, 

Connecticut. And I think that the conditions that are~ 

set before us allows the municipalit.ies s .. ome 

discretion. And I think it's a good bill and I ur-ge 

my colleagues to support it. 

Thank you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Thank you, madam. 

Will you remark further on the .bill as amended? 

Representative Lesser~ 

REP. LESSER (100th): 

Thank you, Mr. Chair . 

I want to just take a sec~ond to thank the 
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esteemed. chair of the committee, Representative Ritter 

for her tireless work .. 

Thi·s bill is s:upported by the Association of 

Connecticut St:,ate F~ir,s, by the Durham Fair and by 

mas's gatherings a-round the state. It Is a product· of a 

lot of work. 

I want' to thank everyone on both sides of the 

ai·s;te who ·wo.rked on. this bill and I strongly urge 

passage of this bill. 

Thank you. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Thank you, sir. 

Representative Davis. 

REP. DAVIS (11 Tth): 

Tharik you, Mr. Speaker. 

And. Mr. sp·eaker, just a c.oupie of questions for 

the :Proponent of ·the bill, pl.ease. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Please proceed, sir. 

REP .. DAVIS (117th): 

Thank you. 

Th~ough you, Mr. Speaker I understand we have 

some exemptions and cutouts fo . .t the agricu1 tural 

fairs. Is there any difference for some of our 
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programs, such as ou·r oyst~er festivals, the ~orwalk 

Oyster Festival, the Milford Oyster Festival, our 

firemen's carnivals th~t have been going on for years? 

Or are they subject to the annual applications that 

this would requir~? 

rhrough you, Mr. Speaker and, 

REP. GODFREY {llOth): 

Repres~ntati~e Ritter. 

REP. RITTER {38th): 

Thank yo~, Mr~ Speaker~ 

That's a rather broad question. I'll try to 

handle its'pieces ... individually . 

The Rep~e~entative is correct: The bill does 

allow the ·extens.ions that have -- the exemptions that 

have :al.ready been alluded to .for certain agricultural 

fairs. And they are very specifically outlined in the 

bill. 

But remember that in order· to fall unde·r the 

provisions of this bill at all, of course, a gathering 

must be held for a period of 12 consecutive hours or 

have an expected average attendance rate of 2,000 

people at a time. 

In discu$sing this bill we ran through a variety 

of scenarios and groups that would be -- fall under 
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that exemption. And clearly, the agricultural 

exemption 'is broad. But it is my understanding that· 

i~ does not apply to a seafood fair~ 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GO.DFREY: 

Representative Da~is. 

REP. DAVIS (117th) : 

I thahk the lady for her answer. 

Ju·st. to fol.low up, in clarifyin,g the 12-hour time 

period, most agricultural affair.s cio not run for 12 

.hours during the day or may not run for 12 hours 

during t.h.e day, but over a ,period of three days 

possibly. If we have these fairs, such as the oyster 

festival, fi~eman's carnival, and it's running for 

three or four days also, would there be a requirement 
I 

to have a permit for each and every day w~th a 

separate application for each and every day? 

Throcigh you, Mr. Speaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Ritter. 

REP~ RITTE~ (38th) ; 

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. I would draw the 

Represeneative "s attention to lines 16 t.hrough 19, 

where it specifies that a separate l~cense is required 
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f.or each day and each loca.tion in which those 2, o·oo 

people and -.~ or more assemble. for a period of 12 

consecutive hours. 

Thank you, Mr. S~eaker. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Representative Davis. 

REP. DAVIS (1.17th): 

Thank-- through you,. Mr. Speaker, I thank the 

lady for clq.;r:-,ifying the iss.ue here. 

We do have concerns with this. Locally, we have 

several large festivals eas~ly qualifying for more 

than 2,000 attendants over multiple day periods,-which 

we feel bring' a··large number of .people into the area, 

improving the economy. And this may very well place a 

burden on the organi.zer of the fest.i vals at· addi tiona! 

cost. And as a result of that I may· have to. look at· 

voting no on this particular issue~ 

Thank you, Mr. Speak~r. 

DEPUTY SPEAKER GODFREY: 

Thank you, s.ir. 

Will you remark fo:rther on the bill as amended? 

I"f' not, staff and guests please come t.o the well of 

the House. Members. take their seats. The machine 

will .be open. 
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The House of Representatives is voting by roll 

call. Members to the chamber. The House is voting by 

roll call. Members to the chamber. 

(Speaker Donovan in the Chair.) 

SPEAKER OONOVAN: 

Have all the members voted? Have. all the members 

voted? Please check the roll call board to make sure 

your 'vote has .been _properly cast. If all the members 

have voted, the machine will be locked . 

Hold on. 

All members the machine will be locked. 

Represen-tative Esposito, I didn't close yet. 

REP. ESPOSITO (116th): 

In the affirmative, Mr. Speaker·. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Esposito in the affirmative. It 

should be -- all right. Wait. 

A few mor·e. 

Just push the but-ton. 

All right, Representative Thompson, how do you 

wish to vote? 
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Repres.entati ve Thompson in ·the afJirmati ve. 

REP. THOMPSON (13th): 

Thank you. 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Representative Genga, you -- Representative 

Genga, how do you wish to vote7 

REP. GENGA (iOth) : 

Mr. Chairman, I wish to vote in the affirmative, 

if you will let me . 

SPEAKER DONOV.AN.: 

I will let you. 

Representative Sharkey, what's going on? 

REP . SHARKEY : ( 8 8th) : 

Mr. Speaker, if Representative Genga will allow 

me., I·' d like· to be recorded in t·he affirmative. 

S,PEAKER DONOVAN : 

'I will let you, Representative Sharkey. 

Representative Sha.rkey in the affirmative. 

Anyone. else I missed? ·Anybody who missed? 

Representative Miller . 

REP~ MILLER (145th): 
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Mr. Speaker, if Representative Sharkey will let 

me vote: i:n the affirmative, I would like to vote in 

the affirmative. 

SPEAKER DONOVf\N: 

Just tell m.e how would you would like to vote. 

Representative Miller in the affirmative. 

Representative Morin~ 

REP .. MORIN (28th): 

Mr. Speaker. ·] 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

Rep~esentative Morin, I couldn't hear you. 

REP. MORIN" (28th) ... : 

In .the affirmat.ive. 

·SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

In the affirmative. Representative Morin, in the 

affirmat.i ve. 

Representative Conway. 

'REP. CONWAY (6lst) : 

In the aff:irmat.ive . 

.SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

:Repres.entati ve Conway in the aff.irmati ve. 

Representative Dillon. 

REP. DILLON (92nd): 

In the. affirmative. 
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Represerit.ati ve Dil.lon in the affirmative. 

Is that it? All done? The machine will be 

locked. The Clerk ~ill please announce the tally. 

THE CLERK: 

Hou.se Bill Nurhber 5446. as amended by House· "A." 

Total Number voting 143 

Necessary for adoption 72 

Those voting Yea 138 

Those voting Nay 5 

~hose absent and not voting 8 

SPEAKER DONOVAN: 

The bill a5 amended is passed .. 

Wi.ll the Cl.erk ple9-se call. Caiendar 17 5. 

THE: CLERK: 

On page 7, Calendar 175, House Bill Number 5315, 

AN ACT CONCERNING EDUCATION AND THE REDUCTION OF 

DOMESTTC VIOLE:NCE, favorable report of the Committee 

on Education. 

SPEAKER .D.ONOVAN: 

Representative Mae Fleker~ 

REP. FLEXER (44th): 

Mr. Speaker, I move acceptance of the joint 

committee's favorable re.port and. passage of the. bill. 
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Calendar 492, Substitute for House Bill Number 5446. 

Mr. President, move to place this item on the consent 

calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

Seeing no objection, so o~dered. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Mr. President. Continuing on calendar 

page. 15, Calendar 494, H.ouse Bill Number 5315. Mr. 

President, move to place this item on the consent 

calendar. 

THE CHAIR: 

Se.eing no objection, so ordered . 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Mr. President. Mr. President, moving 

to calendar page 21 -- top of calendar page 21~ Mr. 

President, Calendar 534, Substitute for House Bill 

Number 5543. Mr. President, I move to place this item 

on th~ content calendar. ,. 

THE CHAIR: 

_Seeing no objection, so ordered. 

SE.NATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you~ Mr. President; Bottom of calendar 

page 21, Mr. President, the last item, Calendar 539, 

Substitute for House Bill Number 5350. Mr. President, 
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Bill 121; calendar page 7, Calendar 377, Substitute 

for House Bill 5291; Calendar page 8, Calendar 398, 

Substitute for Senate Bill 231; calendar page 9, 

Calendar 442, Substitute for House Bill 5141; calendar 

page 10, Calendar 449, House Bill 5495; calendar page 

11, Calendar 451, Substitute for House Bill 5535; 

Calendar 465, Substitute for House Bill 44 ~- 5448; 

calendar page 12, Calendar 466, Substitute for House 

,Bill 5289; Calendar 473, Substitute for House Bill 

5059; Calendar 476, Substitute for House Bill 5117; 

calendar page 13. Calendar 47B, House Bill 5290; 

Calendar 481, Substitute for House Bill 5119; Calendar 

482, Substitute f.or House Bill 5120; calendar page 15, 

Calendar 492, Substitute for House Bill 5446; Calendar 

494, House Bill 5315; Calendar 504, Substitute for 

House Bill 5306; .. calendar page 20, Calendar 532, 

Substitute for House Bill 5033; calendar page 21, 

Calendar 534, Substitute for House Bill 5543; Calendar 

539, Substitute for House Bill 5350; calendar page 25, 

Calendar 561, Substitute for House Bill 5419; calendar 

page 36, Calendar 374, Substitute for House Bill 5225; 

calendar page 37, Calendar 415, House Bill 5131; 

calendar page 38, Calendar 454, Substitute for House 

Bill 5526. 
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Mr. President, that completes the items placed on 

Consent Calendar Number 2. 

THE CHAIR: 

Please call for a roll call vote. The machine 

will be open. 

THE CLERK: 

The Senate is now voting ·by roll on the consent 

calendar. Will all Senators please return to the 

chamber. Senate is voting by·roll on the consent 

calendar. Will all Senators please return to the 

chamber. 

THE CHAIR: 

Have all Senators voted? If all Senators have 

voted, please check your vote. The machine will be 

locked. The Clerk will call the tally. 

THE CLERK: 

Motion is adoption of Consent Calendar·Number 2. 

Total number voting 

35 

Necessary for Adoption 18 

Those voting Yea 35 

Those voting Nay 0 

Those absent and not voting 1 e 
THE CHAIR: 
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Senator Looney. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Yes, thank you, Mr. President . 

366 
May 4, 2010 

Mr. Presiden·t, I would move that any i terns on the 

consent calendar requires additional action by the 

House of Representatives be immed~ately transmitted to 

that chamber. 

THE CHAIR: 

Without objection, so ordered, sir. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

And also any other items acted upon today, not on 

the consent calendar requiring action by the House of 

Representatives. Also would move that those items be 

immediately. transmitted. 

THE CHAIR: 

Seeing no objection, sir, so ordered. 

SENATOR LOONEY: 

Thank you, Mr. President. 

Mr. President, I would yield to any members 

seeking recognition for announcements or points of 

p~rsonal privilege. 

THE CHAIR: 

At this time, I will entertain any points of 
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SENATOR MEYER: Distinguished Chairs Harris and 
Ritter, and members of the Public Health 
Committee, thanks for your wonderful service. 

I'd like to direct your attention to Items 
Number 8 and 9, House Bi~~~~i~ and Senate 
Bill 428. 

You know that Connecticut legislates mass 
gatherings. And that legislation, current 
legislation often provides for an extensive 
licensure process for a mass gathering; very 
cumbersome, very specific, very detailed, very 
expensive process. 

Last year the General Assembly passed, without 
some of us noting it, an inclusion of 
agricultural fairs in the mass gathering 
legislation with a result that agricultural 
fairs, which had not been subject to licensed 
processing became subject to extensive and 
expensive and cumbersome licensing process . 

Agricultural fairs are so traditional in 
Connecticut and they're so important to the 
quality of our life here. They're run by 
nonprofit agencies. There's not a lot of 
money to be made here through a -- because of 
an extensive overregulation by the licensing 
process. 

And so the bills that you have before you 
today, as they will be further amended, will 
exempt agricultural fairs from the licensing 
process, but require -- require the fairs to 
submit to the municipality in which they live 
or reside various kinds of typical 
information: availability of medical services, 
availability of fire protection, parking. 
Those security, those kind of essential 
services; the towns will be noticed so that 
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there is an underlying protection. Those 
kinds of services, of course, have already 
been provided by the agricultural fairs, but 
now we'll do it in a little more formality. 

Our ability to exempt agricultural fairs from 
the extensive licensing process has come about 
through wonderful cooperation between the 
chairs of this committee; the Department of 
Public Health; Representative Lesser and I 
have worked on it; the fair representatives in 
particular, the president of the Durham Falr, 
who will be testifying later today; the first 
selectwoman from Durham, Laura Francis. 

So it is -- it has been a coming together here 
with a good result reached and I just urge you 
to continue to follow what's happening and 
support us in this effort. Thank you. 

SENATOR HARRIS: Senator Meyer, before you go on or 
close, I just wanted to thank you for working 
with Representative Lesser and with the fair 
and DPH to help move this forward to come up 
with a reasonable solution. 

I hope that your good work well maybe lead you 
and Representative Lesser to get an invitation 
to be in the dunking booth. 

SENATOR MEYER: All right. I have done that. 

SENATOR HARRIS: Thank you. 

SENATOR MEYER: Seem to you. 

Chairs, Charles Jaskiewicz I think is -- would 
like to speak on this briefly. And I think 
that I've been informed that he was going to 
be the next person. 

SENATOR HARRIS: Yes. I think you were going to 
call him up on 428. If you can --
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SENATOR HARRIS: And that there might be some 
questions for you, Senator Meyer, also on this 
bill. Could we maybe take those? 

Mr. Jaskiewicz, you can go up now 

SENATOR MEYER: Fine. 

SENATOR HARRIS: -- but if we can take any 
questions for Senator Meyer. 

Senator Kane. 

SENATOR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

Thank you, Senator for all your help and all 
your work on this. 

I have a couple of agricultural fairs in my 
district, Bethlehem and Bridgewater. And 
without knowing a great deal about the bill, 
but having been contacted by them, I just want 
to ask your knowledge, your expertise; you are 
comfortable with this, that it gives these 
protections for those agricultural 
associations. Because as you said, they are 
nonprofits. They don't make a great deal of 
money and we don't want a place to many heavy 
mandates on them. 

SENATOR MEYER: I think it does, Senator Kane. The 
language is actually attached. The new 
language is actually attached to DPH's 
testimony this morning. And it's a nice 
balance. 

It exempts the fairs from this extensive 
licensing process, but does require the fairs 
to give the municipality notice with respect 
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to basic things like fire and security and so 
forth. 

SENATOR KANE: Okay. Thank you. 

SENATOR MEYER: Yeah. 

SENATOR KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

SENATOR HARRIS: Any further questions on the mass 
gathering issue? 

Representative Lesser. 

REP. LESSER: I just wanted to clarify, Senator 
Harris, that if we had not worked out this 
compromise, I think we would have gotten a lot 
faster invitation to the dunking booth for the 
fairs. 

No. But I did want to thank Senator Meyer 
just briefly for your leadership. I'm glad 
this looks like it's been resolved. It's 
important. It's great to see people working 
together and hopefully, this will be the last 
we hear of it. 

SENATOR HARRIS: Thank you. 

Senator, you can turn it over to 
Mr. Jaskiewicz now. 

CHARLES JASKIEWICZ: Good morning, Chair Ritter and 
Chair Harris. I appreciate the time to 
present to you information on Senate Bill 428 
and say that as a member of the Governor's 
appointment to the EMS advisory board, and 
chairman of the City of Norwich Board of 
Education, I come before you today to 
adamantly support Senate B_i)..~_j:]_B_, especially 
the proposal in ~A~. that brings the regional 
EMS offices under the direction of the 
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Thank you,'Mr. Chairman. 

SENATOR HARRIS: Thank you. 

Any further questions? 

Seeing none, appreciate it. 

PETER FREYTAG: Thank you. 

March 12, 2010 
10:00 A.M. 

SENATOR HARRIS: I'm told that Laura Francis is not 
here. I don't see Representative Sawyer 
here -- oh. There she is. 

Good timing, Pam. Welcome. 

REPREP. SAWYER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman 

SENATOR HARRIS: I was looking on the side, not to 
that side . 

REPREP. SAWYER: -- and ranking members, nice 
and members, thank you very much for having me 
here today. I'll make it very, very brief. 

Volunteer health services on a temporary 
basis: granting temporary licensure for 
out-of-state personnel; I'd like to applaud 
the State Dental Association. Those that have 
been very involved in the Mission Of Mercy. 
It will be March 12th and 13th, I'm doing an 
advertisement for them. I'd like thank you 
all. So (inaudible) for putting them up for 
two days -- two days for their free dental 
services. 

Obviously, it's imperative that we have as 
many dentists as possible and in the future, 
obviously, this is a type of situation we like 
to see grow and expand and it can with this 
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bill and your thoughtfulness and bringing it 
forward. And I would like to say thank you 
very much for that. Out-of-state dentists 
would be a big boon and certa1nly if they 
would like to volunteer, we would be very 
grateful for all the work that they could do. 
And we just have to fix that little snafu. 

And also, with the mass gatherings, I like to 
say thank you again for that one also, because 
it will make a very large difference in the 
issue of the state fairs. And I have the 
Hebron Lions Club Fair and I get points 1f I 
mention that, too, so thank you very much. 

And I'd certainly answer any questions if I 
could. But again, thank you to the committee. 

SENATOR HARRIS: Thank you, Representative Sawyer. 

Any questions? 

Thank you very much . 

Next, we have Kurt Barwis followed by Dr. Adam 
Silverman followed by Howard Feller. 

KURT BARWIS: Good morning and thank you, 
Representative Ritter, Senator Harris and the 
committee members. 

A lot has been said already, so I'm going to 
try to be succinct. And I'm going to start 
where I'm going to finish and say to you that 
this is truly a public policy issue. This is 
what I believe Bill Numbe~ 429 will positively 
impact the public. And it is a broad issue. 
It is a complex issue. One, an issue from my 
perspective, that really should be referred to 
Program Review and Investigations so that it 
gets the diligence that it needs . 
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SENATOR HARRIS: Thank you very much. 

Any questions? Thanks. 

Actually that was the end of that bill. 
we go on now to 5446. Thomas Zagurski, 
Chiappetta -- Eugene Chiappetta, excuse 
And then Doug Hayman -- Doug something. 

And 
E. 
me. 

THOMAS ZAGURSKI: Good afternoon, Senator Harris, 
Representative Ritter and distinguished 
committee members. My name is Thomas 
Zagurski. I hail from the great city of 
Plymouth, which is also known as Terryville. 
I'm here to represent the Connecticut 
Association of Fairs. 

We have 51 fairs in our organization. We're 
here to talk about the mass gathering 
legislation. The mass gathering legislation 
currently affects about half of our fairs. 
Sitting to my right is our legislative 
director, Gordon Gibson . 

And let's see -- I'm speaking today in support 
of Raised Bill 5446, AN ACT CONCERNING MASS 
GATHERINGS AND its companion bill, Section 42 
of Raised Bill 428, AN ACT CONCERNING 
REVISIONS FOR THE PUBLIC HEALTH RELATED 
STATUTES. 

The mass gathering law has been on the books 
for approximately 40 years, but in 2009, our 
fairs had been exempt. They didn't meet the 
threshold operating more than 18 consecutive 
hours. And last year that was reduced to 12. 
Public Act 09-232, effective October 1, 2009 
lowered the threshold to 12 consecutive hours 
which made many of our fairs subject to the 
mass gathering loss. 

Most of our member of the fair have been held 
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in the same patient for many years and one of 
the largest annual events in our towns. The 
organization itself is a charitable 
organization. Most fairs are charitable 
organizations run by volunteers. The 
volunteers who manage and operate these fairs 
have worked cooperatively with their local 
officials said over the years they have 
developed a standard protocols and procedures 
that fit their local situations and they 
entertain in a save environment and sanitary 
environment. 

Compliance with the requirements of mass 
gathering law as amended in Public Act 09232 
would have disrupted a system that is worked 
well for many years. For the past three 
weeks, representatives from the association of 
Connecticut Fairs, Durham Fair, and the 
Department of Public Health, has worked to 
address the problems with this bill. As a 
result of, the Department of Public Health has 
now submitted a proposed revisions to both the 
Raised Bill 5446 and Section 42 of Raised 
Bill 48, the new legislation is normally 
effective October 1st following its passage. 

In this case, the Association of Connecticut 
Fairs asks that these revisions to the mass 
gathering laws be made effective upon passage 
so that they will be in effect during the 2010 
fair season which runs from July to October. 

I want to take a moment to publicly thank the 
staff of the Department of Public Health, in 
particular Karen Buckley-Bates for all the 
time and effort they have put in resolving the 
issues that were created by the passage of 
public act 09232 and also Representative 
Matthew Lesser his help in bringing the 
parties together . 
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It's reassuring to know that our elected 
legislators and the Department of Public 
Health and work together with the Association 
of Connecticut Fairs and our member fairs in 
such a cooperative manner. I would have 
started this by telling you I would have never 
made that three-minute rule, but I guess I 
didn't. Thank you. 

Are there any questions? 

SENATOR HARRIS: Are there any questions? 

Representative Lesser. 

REP. LESSER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

I just wanted to thank you very quickly for 
all your work of, all your patience and your 
help and I'm hopeful we'll get this resolved 
after today. Thank you. 

THOMAS ZAGORSKI: Thank you . 

SENATOR HARRIS: And I would echo that for myself 
and the entire committee. Thank you very 
much. 

THOMAS ZAGORSKI: Thank you very much. 

SENATOR HARRIS: Eugene Chiappetta. 

EUGENE CHIAPPETTA: Good afternoon, Senator Harris, 
Representative Ritter, committee members. 
I'm Eugene Chiappetta. I live in Woodbridge, 
but I happen to be president of the Durham 
fair. I've been a fair member for 30 years. 
Durham fair, we are all volunteers. Is the 
largest single fundraiser for all of our 
civic, social and church groups and community. 
We try to give back as much as we possibly 
can . 
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I'm here to support House Bill 5446, the mass 
gathering act. I'm following a tough act to. 
I'm following Tom Zagurski. I'm not go1ng to 
paraphrase my written testimony that I've 
already submitted. You've had that. You've 
heard a very articulate presentation earlier 
in the day from Senator Meyer. We appreciate 
all of the attention and the effort. 

I especially want to thank Representative 
Ritter, when she strongly suggested that we 
work very closely with DPH. We in fact did 
that. I think it's worked out the chili and 
now we just want to get this thing behind us 
as quickly as we can. We're grateful to the 
department of health for their cooperation 
excuse me. And stuff sitting in this room all 
day. We had tremendous assistance from 
Senator Meyer, from Representative Lesser, 
first selectman Laura Frances and I appreciate 
your patience with me this afternoon . 

If you have any questions, I'd be glad to 
answer them. 

SENATOR HARRIS: Thank you, Mr. Chiappetta. We 
appreciate all your work and hope we can 
resolve this in the best we very soon. 

EUGENE CHIAPPETTA: I do have a list for the dunk 
tank and because of the demand, you better 
sign up quickly. Thank you. 

SENATOR HARRIS: Thank you. 

Next, Doug -- whose last name I can't read. 
Is there a Doug in the house? 

Okay. Off of 5446 and onto Senate Bill 428. 
Mag Morelli followed by Dr. Sachiel-Flint . 
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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH 

TESTIMONY PRESENTED BEFORE THE PUBLIC HEALTH COMMITTEE 
- March 12, 2010 

Leonard Guercia, Chief, Operations Branch (860) 509-7101 

House Bill 5446:- An Act Concerning Mass G~therings 

The Department Qf Public Health would like to p(Ovide the following information on HB 5446 

DPH has worked with stakeholders over the past year to resolve issues involving the implementation of 
the measures contained in this statute. Attached is alternative language the department would like 
substituted for the current proposaL This language has also been included to address what is contained in 
section 42 of SB 428. 

, 
Thank you for your consideration of the DepaJ:tmenfs views on this bilL 

Phone 
Telephone Dev1ce for the Deaf {860) 509~ 7191 

410 Cap1tol Avenue - MS # __ 

PO Box 340308 Hartford, CT 06134 
Affirmatzve Actzon I An Equal Opportumty Eniployer 
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Section 1. Section 19a-436 of the 2010 su-pplement to the general statutes-is repealed and the following 
is substituted 1n lieu thereof (Effective upon passage). 

(a) [No] Exceot as provided in subsection Cdl of this sect1on. no person shall perm1t, maintain, promote, 
conduct, advertise, act as entrepreneur, undertake, organize, manage or sell or give tickets to an actual or 
reasonably anticipated assembly of two thousand or more people [wh1ch) that continues or can reasonably 
be expected to continue for twelve or more consecutive hours, whether on public or private property, 
unless a license to hold the assembly has first been issued by the ch1ef [of police) elected official of the 
municipality in which the assembly is to gather or, if there is none, the first selectman [A license to hold 
an assembly issued to one person shall permit any person to engage in any lawful activity in connecbon 
with the holding of the licensed assembly ] A license to hold such an assembly may be issued to an 
individual or a legally-organized and existing entity 

(b) A separate license shall be required for each day and each location in wh1ch two thousand or more 
people assemble or can reasonably be anticipated to assemble. The fee for each license shall be one 
hundred dollars. 

[(c) A license shall perm1t the assembly of only the maximum number of people stated in the license. The 
licensee shall not sell tickets to or permit to assemble at the licensed location more than the maximum 
permissible number of people.] 

[(d)]~ The licensee shall not permit the sound of the assembly to carry unreasonably beyond the 
boundaries of the location of the assembly. 

Cdl A municipality may waive the licensure process prescnbed in this section, provided no assembly. as 
described 1n subsection Cal of this section. mav gather unless the person or entity otherwise responsible 
for obtaining a license under this section has provided: (1) Prior written notification to the chief elected 
official of the municipality where the assembly is to gather. and (2) a letter to the chief elected offic1al of 
the municipality demonstrating that the requirements of section 19a-437. as amended bv this act have 
been met The person undertaking the gathering shall provide such notice and letter to the chief elected 
official of the mumcipality not less than twenty days pnor to the date when the assembly is to gather. 

Sec. 2. Section 19a-437 of the general statutes 1s repealed and the following is substituted in lieu thereof 
(Effective upon passage)· 

Before the issuance of a license in accordance with the provisions of this chapter, the applicant shall first: 

(1) Determine the maximum number of people which will be assembled or admitted to the location of the 
assembly, provided the maximum number shall not exceed the maximum number wh1ch can reasonably 
assemble at the location of the assembly 1n consideration of the nature of the assembly and provided, 
where the assembly is to continue ovemigh~ the maximum number shall not be more than is allowed to 
sleep w1th1n the boundanes of the location of the assembly by the zomng or health ordinances of the 
municipality and that for an assembly that occurs on an annual bas1s. the maximum number of people 
determined may be the average number of persons assembled each day of the assembly during the pnor 
four years of the assembly, 

(2) Prov1de proof that food concessions Will be in operation on the grounds with sufficient capacity to 
accommodate the number of persons expected to be in attendance and that he will fum1sh at his own 
expense before the assembly commences (A) Potable water, meebng all federal and state requirements 
for punty, sufficient to provide drinking water for the maximum number of people to be assembled at the 
rate of at least one gallon per person per day and water for bathing at the rate of at least ten gallons per 
person per day, (B) separate enclosed to1lets for males and females, meeting all state and local 
specifications, conveniently located throughout the grounds, sufficient to provide fac1llt1es for the maximum 
number of people to be assembled at the rate of at least one to1let for every two hundred females and at 
least one to1let for every three hundred males, together with an efficient, samtary means of d1spos1ng of 
waste matter deposited, wh1ch is in compliance With all state and local laws and regulations A lavatory 
w1th running water under pressure and a continuous supply of soap and paper towels shall be prov1ded 
w1th each to1let; (C) a sanitary method of d1spos1ng of solid waste, in compliance w1th state and local laws 
and regulations, sufficient to dispose of the sohd waste product1on of the max1mum number of people to 
be assembled at the rate of at least two and one-half pounds of sohd waste per person per day, together 
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With a plan for holding and a plan for collecting all such waste at least once-each day of the assembly and 
sufficient trash cans With tight fitting lids and personnel to perform the task; (D) [a written plan rev1ewed by 
the primary service area responder, as defined in section 19a-175, in the location where the assembly 1s 
to be held, that indicates that the applicant has sat1sfactonly planned and arranged for the on-site 
availability of an emergency medical service orgamzation, as defined 1n section 19a-175, during the 
duration of the assembly;] a coPY of a written plan for the provision of emeraency medical serv1ces. after 
consultation with. and in cooperation with. the primary service area responder as defined 1n section 19a-
175. that is compliant with state statutes and regulations and any local ordinances [(E) 1f the assembly 1s 
to continue during hours of darkness, illumination sufficient to light the entire area of the assembly at the 
rate of at least fiVe foot candles, but not to shine unreasonably beyond the boundaries of the location of 
the assembly; (F)] ,(§ a [free] parking area [inside of the assembly grounds] sufficient to provide parking 
space for the maximum number of people to be assembled~ [at the rate of at least one parking space for 
every four persons; (G) telephones connected to outside lines sufficient to provide service for the 
maximum number of people to be assembled at the rate of at least one separate line and rece1ver for 
each one thousand persons, (H)] !El if the assembly is to continue overnight, camping facilities in 
compliance with all state and local requirements, sufficient to provide camping accommodations for the 
maximum number of people to be assembled; [(I)]@ [security guards, either regularly employed, duly 
sworn, off duty policemen or constables or private guards, licensed in this state, sufficient to provide 
adequate security for the maximum number of people to be assembled at the rate of at least one secunty 
guard for every seven hundred fifty people] a copy of a written plan for on-site secuntv and for traffic 
direction on public roadways prepared by the applicant. after consultation with. and in cooperation with, 
the local police authontv. that 1s compliant with state statutes and regulations and any local ordinances ; 
[(J)] and !!::!1 [fire protection, including alarms, extinguishing devices and fire lanes and escapes, sufficient 
to meet all state and local standards for the location of the assembly and sufficient emergency personnel 
to operate efficiently the required equipment] a copy of a written plan for fire protection prepared by the 
applicant. after consultation with. and in cooperation with. the local fire department. and compliant with 
state statutes and regulations and any local ordinances,; [(K) all reasonably necessary precautions to 
insure that the sound of the assembly Will not carry unreasonably beyond the enclosed boundaries of the 
location of the assembly; and (l) a bond, filed with the clerk of the municipality in which the assembly is to 
gather, e1ther in cash or underwritten by a surety company licensed to do business in this state .. at the rate 
of four dollars per person for the maximum number of people permitted to assemble, which (i) shall 
Indemnify and hold harmless the municipality or any of its agents, officers, servants or employees from 
any liability or causes of action which m1ght arise by reason of granting the license, and from any cost 
incurred in cleaning up any waste material produced or left by the assembly; (il) guarantee the state the 
payment of any taxes which may accrue as a result of the gathering; and (iii) guarantee reimbursement of 
ticketholders if the event is cancelled. ] 

Sec. 3. Subsection (a) of section 19a-438 of the 2010 supplement to the general statutes IS repealed and 
the following is substituted 1n lieu thereof (Effect1ve upon passage): 

(a) Application for a license to hold an actual or anticipated assembly of two thousand or more persons 
that continues or can reasonably be expected to continue for twelve or more consecutive hours, shall be 
made in wntmg to the [govemmg body] ch1ef elected official of the municipality at least [fifteen] twenty 
days in advance of such assembly and shall be accompanied by [the bond required by subparagraph (l)of 
subdivision (2) of section 19a-437 and] the license fee required by subsection (b) of sect1on 19a-436~ 
amended by this act. 

(b) The application shall conta1n a statement made upon oath or affirmation that the statements 
contained therein are true and correct to the best knowledge of the applicant, [and shall be signed and 
sworn to or affirmed by the Individual making application 1n the case of an indiVIdual, by all officers 1n the 
case of a corporation, by all partners in the case of a partnership or by all officers of an unincorporated 
association, soc1ety or group or, 1f there are no officers, by all members of such association, society or 
group. The application shall be executed by the applicant. or by a duly-authonzed representative of the 
applicant 1f the applicant is a leaal entity. 

(c) The application shall contain and disclose (1) The name, age, residence and ma1llng address of 
the authonzed s1gnor [all persons requ1red to sign the application] 1n accordance With !by] subsection (b) of 
th1s sect1on [and, 1n the case of a corporation, a certified copy of the articles of 1ncorporabon together w1th 
the name, age, residence and mailing address of each person holdmg ten per cent or more of the stock of 
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such corporation], (2) the address and legal descriptiorHWalrproperty upon which the assembly 1s to be 
held, together with the name, residence and mailing address of the record owner or owners of all such 
property; (3) proof of ownership of all property upon wh1ch the assembly 1s to be held or a statement made 
upon oath or affirmation by the record owner or owners of all such property that the applicant has 
permission to use such property for an assembly of [three] two thousand or more persons, (4) the nature 
or purpose of the assembly; (5) the date(s) and the total number of days or hours during wh1ch the 
assembly is to last; (6) the maximum number of persons which the applicant shall permit to assemble at 
any time, not to exceed the maximum number which can reasonably assemble at the location of the 
assembly, in consideration of the nature of the assembly or the maximum number of persons allowed to 
sleep Within the boundanes of the location of the assembly by the zoning ordinances of the municipality if 
the assembly is to continue overnight, (7) the maximum number of tickets to be sold, if any; (8) a copy of a 
written plan prepared by the applicant [the plans] of the applicant to limit the maximum number of people 
perm1tted to assemble; (9) [the plans for supplying potable water including the source, amount available 
and location of outlets] a copy of the written plan prepared by the applicant for the provision and ex1stence 
of pure and adequate drinkina water; (1 0) a copy of the written plan[s] prepared by the applicant for 
providing toilet and lavatory facilities, including the source, number, location and type, and the means of 
disposing of waste deposited; (11) a copy of a written plan prepared by the aplicant [the plans] for holding, 
collecting and disposing of solid waste material; (12) [the plans to provide for med1cal facilities, including 
the location and construction of a medical structure, the names and addresses and hours of availability of 
physicians and nurses, and provisions for emergency ambulance service] a copy of a written plan 
prepared by the applicant for the provision of emeraency medical services prepared by the applicant after 
consultation with. and in cooperation with. the primarv service area responder as defined in section 19a-
175. that is compliant with state statutes and regulations and any local ordinances; [(13) the plans, if any, 
to illuminate the location of the assembly, including the source and amount of power and the location of 
lamps; (14)] (13) a copy of a written plan[s] prepared by the applicant for parking vehicles, including size 
and location of lots, points of highway access and interior roads, including routes between highway access 
and parking lots, [(15) the plans for telephone service, including the source, number and location of 
telephones; (16)] .!.Ml a copy of a written [the] plan[s] prepared by the applicant for camping facilities, if 
any, including facilities available and their location; [(17)] trn [the plans for security, including the number 
of guards, the1r deployment, and their names, addresses, credentials and hours of availability] a copy of a 
wntten plan prepared by the applicant for on-site security and for traffic direction on public roadwavs for 
such event prepared by the applicant. after consultation w1th. and in cooperation with. the local oolice 
authoritv. that is compliant with state statutes and regulations and any local ordinances; [(18)] C16) a copy 
of a written plan prepared by the applicant [the plans for fire protection, including the number, type and 
location of all protective devices including alarms and extinguishers, and the number of emergency fire 
personnel available to operate the equipment] a copy of a written plan prepared by the applicant for fire 
protection prepared by the organization. after consultation with. and in cooperation with. the local fire 
department. and compliant w1th state statutes and regulations and any local ordinances; [(19) tile plans for 
sound control and sound amplification, if any, including the number, location and power of amplifiers and 
speakers, (20)] and !11), [the plans for food concessions and concessioners who will be allowed to 
operate on the grounds including the names and addresses of all concessioners and their license or 
permit numbers] a copy of a written plan prepared by the applicant for how each concession will 
assure compliance with federal. state and local food protection laws and regulations 

Sec. 4. Sec. 19a-439 of the general statutes is repealed and the following is substituted 1n lieu thereof 
(Effective upon passage) 
The applicabon for a license shall be processed within [twenty] fifteen days of 1ts receipt and shall be 
1ssued 1f all conditions are complied With. 

Sec. 5. Sec 19a-440 of the general statutes is repealed and the following is substituted 1n lieu thereof 
(Effective upon passage): 

A license issued under the provisions of this chapter may be revoked by the [govemmg body] chief 
elected offic1al of the mumcipality at any t1me 1f any of the conditions necessary for the 1ssu1ng of or 
contained in the license are not complied With, or If any condition prev1ously met ceases to be complied 
With. 
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Sec. &. Section 19a-443 of the general statutes is repealed and the following is substituted 1n lieu thereof 
(Effective upon passage) 

(a) This chapter shall not apply to any regularly established, permanent place of worship, stadium, athletic 
field, arena, auditorium, coliseum or other similar permanently established place of assembly for 
assemblies which do not exceed by more than two hundred fifty people the max1mum seating capacity of 
the structure where the assembly is held. 

(b) This chapter shall not apply to government-sponsored fairs held on regularly established 
fairgrounds or to assemblies required to be licensed by other provisions of the general statutes or local 
ordinances. 

Ccl This chapter shall not apply to any annual agricultural fair provided: (1) such fair has been held 
annually at least 1 0 consecutive years since 1990 at the same grounds: (2) such fair 1s held on grounds 
owned or leased by the organization holding such fair. and such grounds are specially improved and 
adapted for the holding of fairs (3) the organization holding such fair is a legally-existing nonprofit 
oraanization organized under the laws of the State of Connecticut. and (4) a detailed description of such 
fair is delivered in hand to the chief elected official of the mumcipalitv where such fair is to be held at least 
ninety (90) days before commencement of such fair. Such description shall contain at least the following 
information: CAl The date(sl and hours of operation of such fair. CBl a description of the location where 
such fair 1s to be held. CCl a copy of a written plan for the provision of emergency medical serv1ces at 
such fair prepared by the organization. after consultation with. and in cooperation with, the primary service 
area responder as defined in section 19a-175. that is compliant with state statutes and regulations and 
any local ordinances (D) a copy of a written plan for on-site securitv and for traffic direction on public 
roadways for such fair prepared by the organization, after consultation with. and in cooperabon with. the 
local police authority. that is compliant with state statutes and reaulations and any local ordinances CEl a 
copv of a written olan for fire protection for such fair prepared by the organization. after consultation With, 
and 1n cooperation With. the local fire department. and compliant with state statutes and regulations and 
any local ordinances. CFl a coPY of a written plan for traffic and transPOrtation services. CGl a copy of a 
written plan for the provision and existence of pure and adequate drinking water. food protection. and 
sewage and solid waste disoosal reviewed by the local health department or district to assure compliance 
with federal. state and local laws and reaulations No provision of this subsection shall operate to proh1b1t 
a mumcipality from enacting such ordinances relating to fairs as are enabled by applicable law. 
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State of Connecticut 

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
STATE CAPITOL 

HARTFORD, CONNECTICUT 06106-1591 

REPRESENTATIVE MIKE ALBERTS 
FIFI1ETH DISTRICf 

35 CORNFIElD POINT 
WOODSTOCK, CONNECTICUT 06281 

TELEPHONE 
HOME: (860) 974-3663 

CAPITOL 1-800-842-1423 
(860) 240-8700 

EMAR.· Mike Alberts@housegop ct gov 

Committee on Public Health 
Public Hearing Testimony 

RANKING MEMBER 
COMMERCE COMMDTEE 

MEMBER 
INSURANCE COMMnTEE 

HIGHER EDUCATION COMMnTEE 
SELECT COMMmEEON CHn.DREN 

_Raise~tHouse_Bill Number 5446, AN ACT CONCERNING MASS GATHERINGS. 

March ll, 2010 

Good morning Chairmen Harris and Ritter, Ranking Members Debicella and Giegler and members of 
the Public Health Committee: 

I am Representative Mike Alberts of Woodstock in Connecticut's 50th District. 

I am here to testify in support of]!ais_e_d Hous_e Bill ~umbe_r_5_M6, AAC Mass Gatherings. This 
legislation, if passed, would allow organizations to applY -for a waiver to the host municipality for certain 
community events under Connecticut General Statutes 19a-436; 19a-437; and 19a-438(a). 

My hometown of Woodstock hosts a fair each Labor Day weekend that brings tens of thousands of 
visitors from across our state and other states. The Woodstock Fair has a proud tradition like so many 
other similar events to provide visitors and vendors a fun, safe environment to operate, promote our 
agricultural heritage, and sell food and other goods. This year marks its I 50th anniversary. 

The lowering of the duration of the hours of operation along with the lowering of the threshold of 
attendees that triggers the requirement of obtaining a mass event license will create more burdens on 
many of our local fairs and community events that have operated for generations. Let's provide a 
mechanism for our communities to exercise sound judgment. 

I humbly request that this bill become effective upon passage. 

I respectfully ask the Public Health Committee to approve this legislation. Thank you. 

SERVING BROOKLYN, EASTFORD, HAMPTON, POMFRET, WOODSTOCK 

/ 



&-------
~ 
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HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
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REPRESENTATIVE PAMELA Z. SAWYER 
HOUSE REPUBUCAN WHIP 

FifTY-FIFTH DISTRICT 
HIGHER EDUCATION AND EMPLOYMENT COMMITTEE 

CAPITOL 1-800-842-1423 
(860) 240-8700 

FAX (860) 240-0207 

MEMBER 
APPROPRIATIONS COMMITIEE 

LEGISLATIVE MANAGEMENT COMMITIEE 
TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

Testimony by Representative Pam Sawyer 
Public Health Committee 

House Bill 5446 
March 12, 2010 10:00 Room 1D 

RE: In Support- Mass Gatherings 

Good morning Chairmen Harris and Ritter, Ranking Members Debicella and Giegler, and members of 
the Public Health Committee. For the record, I am Representative Pam Sawyer, representing the 55th 
District. I am here today to speak in favor of Bouse Bill5446 AAC Mass Gatherings. 

This bill seeks to amend a law that was adopted in the 2009 session that was included in a larger public 
act that impacted several Public Health statutes. Under current law the thresholds for both attendance 
and duration of an event covers more of our local fairs and other community gatherings to require a 
special license. Under this proposal it provides flexibility and relief to the organization by the host 
municipality, if granted, from certain provisions contained in Sections 19a-436; 19a-437; and 19a-
438(a). 

In the 55th House District there is a very successful Lions Club Fair held in September annually in 
Hebron. They are in contact with the municipality for safety reasons, be it police and fire protection, as 
well as food safety. Many of these events have a long tradition in that community and successfully 
coordinate all activities. 

In the case of the Hebron Lions Fair, it brings together the community organizations and they raise much 
needed dollars for many regional and local non-profits. The fair is run by volunteers that work year 
around to prepare, often giving up their vacations for this community event. 

Making it easier for these organizations to conduct their community events should be the goal of this 
legislation. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify on Bouse Bill 5446 and I ask the Committee to act favorably on 
this bill. 

SERVING THE TOWNS OF ANDOVER, BOLTON, HEBRON AND MARLBOROUGH 

95 SOliTH ROAD BOLTON, CONNECTICUT 06043 PHONE (860) 649-5655 
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.. FAlliS AHC EXPOSITIONS ARE THE loi.ILISTON!S TIUT MARX: THE PROGReSS OF NATIONS• 

THE 

DSTIMONY OF "lBB ASSOCIATION OF CORJIEC"lXetr.l' FADtS, DIC. 
Df SUPPORT OF IUUSED BXLLS 5446 AND 428 

MARCH 12, 2010 

I am Thomas Zagurski of Terryville, President of the Association of 
Connecticut Fairs, a voluntary association of 51 fairs held annually 
throughout Connecticut. I am speaking today in support of ~ised 
Bill 5446, An Act Concerning Mass Gatherings, and its companion bill, 
Section 42 of Raised Bill 428, An Act Concerning Revisions to the 
Public Health Related Statutes. 

The mass gatherings laws have been on the books for approximately 40 
years, but until 2009 all of our fairs have been exempt because they 
did not meet the threshold of operating for more than 18 consecutive 
hours in any one day. Public Act 09-232, effective October 1, 2009, 
lowered the threshold to 12 consecutive hours which made many of our 
fairs subject to the mass gatherings laws. Most of our member fairs 
have been held in the same locations for many years and are one of 
the largest annual events in their towns. The volunteers who manage 
and operate these fairs have worked cooperatively with their local 
officials so that, over the years, they have developed standard 
protocols and procedures that fit their local situation to insure 
that their fairs provided wholesome entertainment in a safe and 
sanitary environment. Compliance with the requirements of the mass 
gatherings law as amended by Public Act 09-232 would have disrupted a 
system that has worked well for many years. The initial attitude of 
our member fairs was, "It ain't broke so don't fix it." 

During the past three weeks representatives from the Association of 
Connecticut Fairs have met with staff from the Department of Public 
Health to address this problem. As a result, the Department of 
Public Health has now submitted proposed revisions to both Raised 
Bill 5446 and Section 42 of Raised Bill 4~8.which incorporat~-· 
protocols and procedures our member fairs have been following for 
many years. These revisions will also permit our fairs to submit one 
package to their local chief elected official which will cover not 
only their annual fair but also other events which may occur on their 
fairgrounds at other times during the year. 

• 
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New legislation is normally effective October 1 following its 
passage. In this case, the Association of Connecticut Fairs asks 
that these revisions to the mass gatherings law be made effective 
upon passage so they will be in effect during the 2010 fair season 
which runs from July through October. 

I want to take a moment to publicly thank the staff of the Department 
of Public Health and in particular Karen Buckley - Bates, Suzanne 
Blancaflor and Leonard Guercia for all the time and effort they have 
put into resolving the issues that were created by the passage of 
Public Act 09-232 and also Representative Matthew Lesser for his help 
in bringing the parties together. It is reassuring to know that our 
elected legislators and the Department of Public Health can work 
together with the Association of Connecticut Fairs and our member 
fairs in such a cooperative manner. 

Thank you for your consideration of my testimony. 

Thomas Zagurski, President 
Association of Connecticut Fairs, Inc. 
125 Washington Road 
Terryville CT 06786 
860-583-4861 
Zagurski @ sbcglobal. net 
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Re: H.B. No. 5446 (3/12/10 Agenda Item #8) 
S.B. No. 428 (J/12/10 Agenda Item #9) 

Testimony of Eugene Chiappetta 
President of The Durham Agricultural Fair Association. Inc. 
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I am the current president of the Durham Agricultural Fair Association, Inc. Our 
Association is a nonprofit organization, and has successfully organized and executed the annual 
Durham Fair for 93 years. Our Fair is a source of pride for its supporting communities, and for 
the hundreds of volunteers who come together every year to perpetuate the traditions of our 
agricultural heritage. Our Fair is also the largest source of revenue for most of the community 
nonprofit organizations who operate food booths and conduct other fund-raising activities as part 
of the Fair. 

Though Connecticut's statutes concerning mass gatherings have existed since the early 
1970's, the Durham Fair was not affected by these statutes until Public Act 09-232. The Durham 
Fair is already well-regulated and inspected by State and local authorities for a myriad of 
purposes, including ride safety, food safety, and building safety. We have always worked 
cooperatively and responsibly with the State Police, fire and emergency service providers, and 
local government. Agricultural fairs were not the impetus for the mass gathering statutes, and, 
with the safeguards incorporated in today's proposed amendments to 19a-443, the cooperation 
between our Fair, its supporting communities, and existing regulatory agencies will only 
continue to improve. 

Our Fair, in cooperation with the Association of Connecticut Fairs, has worked closely 
with the Department of Public Health, local officials and our local legislative delegation to 
fashion an exception for agricultural fairs which will allow agricultural fairs to continue to 
operate, while creating higher standards for the safety planning process. Today's amendment is 
a responsible and effective measure. 

The Durham Fair and its sister agricultural fairs around the state, 24 strong, support the 
Department's proposed amendment of Section 19a-443. We are a unique but fragile part of 
Connecticut's heritage, and without the consideration contained in this amendment our survival 
would be imperiled. 

The Durham Fair is grateful for the Department's cooperation, for the assistance of 
Representative Lesser and Senator Meyer, and First Selectman Laura Francis, and for your 
patient consideration. 
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